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Dear Parents, 
It’s hard to believe that we are already half way 
through the term! School is well on the way to 
returning to a more usual year despite our mini 
lockdown and it has been really exciting to see 
activities such as Swimming Carnivals, Interschool 
Sport and Incursions return to our daily timetable. 
Last week we held our first Parent/Teacher meetings 
for the 2021 school year; I hope you found these 
useful. We highly value our parent partnerships at 
Hartwell and I would like to remind you that we do 
have an ‘open door’ so please contact the teachers or 
myself, Adrian or Susie should you need any further 
information or support. 
I hope you are all enjoying the newsletter system at 
Hartwell and feel informed with happenings in each 
year level and the specialist program. We hope to 
have a ‘new look’ newsletter soon and I encourage 
you to take the time to read each communication as 
they are an important source of information for our 
school. 
 
Year 6 Canberra Camp 
This week our year 6 students and 11 teachers and 
staff headed to Canberra for their camp week. We are 
very excited to be able to start implementing our 
camps again particularly one that is interstate. The 
campers arrived yesterday and quickly settled into 
their cabins, visited The Dinosaur Museum and after 
a good night’s sleep are continuing their activities 
today. Some of the places the children will be visiting 
are Parliament, Government House, The Australian 
Institute of Sport, Questacon and The Australian War 
Memorial. It is a favourite camp at Hartwell and I am 
really looking forward to hearing about their 
adventures next week.  
 
The Resilience Project – Parent Information 
Evening 
As many families are aware Hartwell is a partner 
school with The Resilience Project. The program 
implemented at school focuses on developing the 
children’s understanding and ability to show empathy, 
gratitude and resilience. The program also benefits  

2021 Dates to Remember 
TERM 1 March  

Monday 1 - 5 Yr 6 Canberra Camp  

Monday  8 Labour Day - Public 
Holiday 

Tuesday 9 & 10 School Photos 

 April  

Thursday 1 
 

End of Term 1 - 
2.30pm finish 

TERM 2 April  

Monday 19 Term 2 commences 
CURRICULUM DAY ς no 
students required at school 

Monday 26 -28 Year 4 Camp ς Phillip 
Island 

Monday 26/4 ς 6/5  Year 2 Swimming 

Wednesday 28 -30   Year 3 Camp ς Phillip 
Island 

 May  

Tuesday 11 - 13 NAPLAN 

Monday 17 - 27 Year 4 Swimming 

Tuesday 18 GIDSSA-Cross Country 

Monday 31/5 -10/6 Year 1 Swimming 

 June  

Monday 14 vǳŜŜƴΩǎ .ƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ  

Tuesday 15 - 24 Year 3 Swimming 

Friday 25 End of Term 2 
2.30pm finish 

TERM 3 July  

Monday 12 Term 3 commences 

Monday 26 & 27 School Concert 
 
  students, parents and teachers by: 
 

¶ Improving confidence and self-esteem, 
especially in relation to their peer relationships 

¶ Improving wellbeing and the ability to express 
emotions 

¶ Improving knowledge and communication of 
emotions  
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¶ Improving relationships both at school and at 
home 

¶ Developing a more supportive classroom 
environment 
 

Next week we will be participating in staff learning and 
also offering a parent information evening on 
Wednesday 10th March from 6.30pm to 8pm 
presented by Lael Stone. Please save the date and 
time as it is a fantastic opportunity to learn from The 
Resilience Project. We will send the link and further 
information via email. You can learn more from their 
website and there are many YouTube clips of Hugh 
and Martin. 
 

https://theresilienceproject.com.au/ 
 
Parent Reps 2021 and Classroom Helpers 
Program 
Thank you to all our parents who have volunteered to 
be a Parent Rep this year. It is a very important role 
and ensures we have excellent communication 
between the class teacher and the parents. I will be 
running an information session for Parent Reps 
next Tuesday 9th March at 9.30am. This session will 
give an outline of the role and also answer any 
questions. Further information will be sent directly to 
the parent reps later this week. 
We are planning to welcome Classroom Helpers 
back into the learning communities from next term. 
Towards the end of the term we will run our 
Classroom Helpers Program and I encourage 
everyone to come along to one of the sessions to 
understand this very important role. Please be aware 
that anyone wishing to work in the classroom or assist 
at school must have a valid Working With Children 
Check (https://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/) 
We do require a copy of this at school, so please 
ensure you have completed these actions, thank you 
for your help with this. 

 
Reminders 
- Learning Community Tours – please remember 

to bring along a mask when you come into school as 

a visitor. We look forward to welcoming you into the 

learning communities. 

- Second Hand Uniform – Early next term we are 

hoping to have a ‘pop up’ second hand uniform sale. 

If you are able to assist with this; collection, washing, 

labelling, sale etc. please contact the school office. It 

is a great opportunity to recycle our uniform and 

particularly with winter coming, useful to have a few 

spare items of clothing. Thank you in advance for your 

help. 

 

 
 
Lisa Banks 
Principal 
 

SRC Fundraising 
The SRC is kicking off its fundraising 
activities for 2021 with support for 
Hearing Awareness Week and the 
Deafness Foundation.  Monday 15th 
will be Hartwell Hearwell Day! 
 

On Monday 15th, students can add a ‘loud’ colour to 
their dress, with a ribbon or a shirt or socks and bring 
a gold coin donation.  They will be presented with a 
beautiful butterfly badge (the symbol of the Deafness 
Foundation) and they will have the opportunity to join 
in activities organised by the SRC members.   
 

The aim of the day is to raise awareness of hearing 
loss, to raise funds for the Deafness Foundation and 
to educate about the importance of hearing health.   
 

For more information on hearing loss: 
https://www.deafness.org.au/ 

 
Hartwell Uniform Shop 
Please note that fittings for uniforms are not possible 
under the current COVID restrictions. A measurement 
guide is available on our website which can be used 
to determine the correct size of items you wish to 
order. All orders need to placed via the QKR  app.  
QKR app - For parents already using the app for The 
Hartwell Tuckshop please select the Uniform Shop 
menu. New users will need to download the app. 
Instructions on how to download the app and set up 
your child’s profile are available on our website. 
Please visit our website www.hartwellps.vic.edu.au 
and follow the step by step instructions. You are also 
able to order through QKR on your computer.  
All orders must be processed in the school office first. 
There will be approximately a two-three week wait on 
all orders as we are unable to store large quantities of 
stock.  
 

Hats and folios are available to purchase from the 
school office.  
 

Smart tags -  For further details on the tagging 
system please go to: 
https://spartanss.com.au/pages/ragtagd-lost-property 
 

Alison Watson     Claire Lugger 
watson.ali@icloud.com  dm.cl@hotmail.com 

 
The Hartwell Canteen - The direct telephone 

number for the Hartwell Canteen is 0432 393 064 
or email: hartwellcanteen@outlook.com 
Please direct any queries regarding your orders to 
either of the above contact number or email address. 
A new menu for Term 1 was sent home via Skoolbag. 
It is also on the QKR app and the Hartwell website. 
How to Order – for existing QKR users, you do not 
need to set up a new account - just be sure to select 
The Hartwell Canteen logo to access the menu. 
For new QKR users – you will need to set up an 
account by following the instructions on our school’s 
website at www.hartwellps.vic.edu.au 
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